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From the Principal 
Information Evenings  

The well attended Year 7 and 10 Information 
Evenings held this week provided an overview of 
the year ahead and a range of strategies to 
support students to achieve their personal best. All 
Year 11 students and parents are encouraged to 
attend their Information Evening next Monday to 
learn more about the specific programs 
throughout the year and the assessment 
procedures for students. Year 9 and 8 evenings will 
be held during Week 4. A copy of each of the 
assessment booklets will also be available on the 
school website under the Learning at our school 
tab in the School years section. 

P&C Initiatives: 

Thank you to the P&C for supporting and funding 
the following two projects completed during the 
holidays: 

Multi-Media Studio – this state of the art studio 
will enhance students’ work involving digital 
photography, filming and animation for Visual Arts, 
Stage 4 Praxis, Year 10 ILP, Drama and many other 
subjects. Special thanks to Nick who painted and 
helped set up the studio over the holidays. The 
next stage will be to train key staff in the use of 
the technology and equipment prior to  
student usage. 

English classroom - Room 142 has undergone a 
furniture transformation thanks to the P&C. Ms 
Carolan's Year 11 Advanced English students were 
able to brainstorm ideas as a pretest to gauge their 
understanding of Dystopian Literature. They later 
added interesting visuals to support their 
conceptual understanding, reflecting the 
complexity and importance of the topic. This 
initiative to enhance learning spaces is very much 
appreciated by students and staff. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Judy Boylan’s Retirement 

Judy Boylan, our devoted and dedicated School 
Administration Manager, is retiring later this term. 
Since joining the school in 2004, Judy has been a 
driving force behind school musicals, drama nights 
and consistently worked above and beyond her 
administrative role. If you would like to join us at 
Judy’s retirement function, please see the flyer 
later in this newsletter.  
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Lions Club Youth of the Year Program 

Next Monday, Bruce McLaren, Chairman of the 
Lions Club of Balgowlah will be visiting the school 
to speak to students from Years 10 - 12 about the 
Lion Club Youth of the Year program. This program 
provides students with the opportunity to develop 
and hone their interview technique, personal 
interaction, public speaking and ‘thinking on your 
feet’ skills. If you are interested in finding out 
more, please read the application form on the link 
below and meet in the Hall on Monday at 
lunchtime.  

Lion’s Club Youth of the Year entry form 

After School Library 

Senior students are reminded that the school 
library will be open from 3:20 – 5:30 pm on 
Tuesday and Thursday afternoons from next week. 
On Tuesday afternoons, Ms Brien will be available 
to assist students with essays and study skills 
whilst on Thursday afternoons, Mr Harrison will be 
supervising, and supporting students with 
mathematics as required. Afternoon tea will be 
provided each afternoon. 

Debating 

Following on from our 2018 debating successes, 
Masters Academy will once again be providing 
debating and public speaking training for our 
students. The Masters Academy debating program 
will give students the opportunity to join over 
1,200 other students from more than 20 schools 
across the state currently participating in debating 
and public speaking programs. Classes are held 
before school from 8am on Tuesdays and are 
streamed by year group. 

Masters is now officially registered as a Creative 
Kids Supplier, which entitles parents to a $100 
rebate for their communications clubs or courses. 
Further information is available later in this 
newsletter and, to find out more about the 
program, or to book your place visit 
www.mastersacademy.com.au/signups. 

Special Religious Education / Alternative Program 
for Non-Participants 

Special Religious Education (SRE) is an integral part 
of the curriculum in government schools.  
Representatives of approved religious persuasions 
have an opportunity to provide SRE in every 
government school in NSW. When you enrol your 
child you may, if you wish, nominate an SRE class 
for your child to attend. Your child will then be 
placed in the nominated class.  At any time you 
can ask for your child to be transferred to a 
different SRE class or be allocated to a non-
scripture group. 

The content of SRE classes is specific to each 
religion or denomination. It is not the same as 
General Religious Education, which is a component 
of the Human Society and its Environment key 
learning area. General Religious Education involves 
learning about religions, the place of religion in 
society and the importance of religious beliefs for 
particular individuals and communities. 

Each school term, one year group from Years 7-10 
is allocated 7/8 periods of scripture, one per week, 
usually on a Monday. In 2019 the scripture 
providers are Mr Paul Searle and Mr Nick Meakes, 
teaching the Protestant scripture program and Mr 
Peter Barwell teaching the Catholic scripture 
program. Teachers who provide SRE are 
authorised by their religious persuasion and many 
of them have completed special training. As the 
teachers and the materials they use are authorised 
by the religious persuasions, not by the school, any 
concerns or questions about the content of the 
SRE classes go to the scripture teacher. If your 
question or concern is not addressed through this 
process please raise the matter with the school 
Scripture Coordinator Mrs Deb Rixon (HT 
Wellbeing). 

Students who do not attend scripture are assigned 
a non-scripture group, in which they do private 
study supervised by teachers. During these lessons 
students are required to have meaningful school 
related tasks to complete.  

https://lionsclubs.org.au/wp-content/uploads/2018/06/Yoty_Entry_Form_2018-19.pdf
http://www.mastersacademy.com.au/signups


 

Please note: This is the only issue of  
The Weekly Pines that will be printed and 
posted home. Future newsletters will be 

distributed by email only. 
With the printed newsletter you will also 

receive a fee sheet as well as a copy of 
your child’s emergency contact details. 
Please return the emergency contact 

details form to the school office as soon as 
possible, even if there are no changes – 

cross a line through to indicate  
‘no changes’. 

If you do not receive an email copy of the 
newsletter in future, please contact  

the office. 

Congratulations to: 

• Freya Green (Year 9) who competed in the 
Australian Water Polo Nationals in January, where 
her team placed 5th (out of 30 competing teams). 

In this regular feature we like to recognize 
students who have achieved highly in school and 
community events, competitions and activities. 
Demonstrations of the school ethos of academic 
excellence, personal best and giving back to the 
community deserve to be recognized. Parents are 
invited to phone or email the school any 
achievements we may not be aware of for 
inclusion in The Weekly Pines. 

Cath Whalan 
Principal 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

From the Deputies 
Tuesday was Safer Internet Day (SID). This is an 
annual event around the world with the aim to 
encourage safer internet use. This year's theme—
'Together for a better internet' encourages 
individuals to create a better internet by critical 
skills required for navigating the online world. We 
call them the 4Rs: 

Respect - I treat myself and others the way I like  
to be treated 
Responsibility - I am accountable for my actions 
and I take a stand when I feel something is wrong 

Reasoning - I question what is real 
Resilience - I get back up from tough situations  

Parents are encouraged to get involved and 
support our young people in developing the critical 
skills required to successfully navigate the online 
world. The online world can be unpredictable for 
young people and difficult to navigate. Building 
critical skills in young people can help them 
manage relationships and respect differences. 
While it can take time and practice to identify and 
develop the range of skills that help us act with 
respect, we need to make it a regular practice to 
appreciate diverse perspectives, communicate 
with empathy, negotiate with people who are 
different to us and develop leadership skills. These 
skills take time to develop but they can help us in 
all areas of life – online and off. 

Help spread the word about creating a safer, more 
positive internet — start a conversation with your 
child about which of the 4Rs of online safety is 
most important to them and how can they help 
build a better internet for everyone.  

The eSafety iParent site is packed with resources 
to help you address online safety with your 
children. For Download, The Lost Summer video 
game (11 – 14 years) is a fun way to learn and 
practice the 4Rs. Or take the Screen Smart Parent 
Tour to help your child manage online issues 
should they arise.  

Save the date: On Monday 25 March we will be 
hosting a ‘Digital Nutrition’ parent seminar 
presented by registered psychologist Jocelyn 
Brewer. The presentation will provide up-to-the-
minute trends on young people, technology & 
current research. Designed for parents of 
teenagers/high school kids, her style is dynamic, 
informative and practical. Parents will walk away 
with new tools for managing their family’s 

https://esafety.gov.au/iparent
https://esafety.gov.au/education-resources/classroom-resources/lost-summer
https://www.esafety.gov.au/education-resources/iparent
https://www.esafety.gov.au/education-resources/iparent


 

P&C MEETING 
Wednesday  

13 February 2019 
7pm in the library 

For catering purposes,  
could you please RSVP  
if you are attending to 

jlayden@gmail.com 

 

technology use, having tough conversations and 
understanding aspects of development that are 
impacted by technology and learning. Booking 
details will be advertised closer to the date. 

Kathy O’Sullivan – DP 8, 10, 12 
Alex Newcomb – DP 7, 9 11 

2019 Information Evenings 
Information evenings will be held in the school 
hall. We look forward to seeing all students 
accompanied by a family member at this very 
important event 

Year 11 2019 Information Evening 
Monday 11 February 2019, 6:30pm 

Year 9 2019 Information Evening 
Monday 18 February 2019, 6:30pm 

Year 8 2019 Information Evening 
Thursday 21 February 2019, 6:30pm 

 

Elevate Education Study 
Skills – Year 9 and 10 
All Year 9 and 10 students received an information 
and payment note this week regarding the 
upcoming study skills seminars taking place in 
Week 4 and 5 (see below). 

Please ensure that you complete the payment as 
soon as possible so that these worthwhile 
seminars can go ahead. If you have any questions 
or concerns, please contact 
kate.munro15@det.nsw.edu.au  

Year 9 – Tuesday 19 February, Period 3 

Year 10 – Tuesday 26 February, Period 1 and 2 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

NBSC MANLY CAMPUS 
OPEN DAY 

Thursday 21 February  
9:30-11:30am 

HELP NEEDED 
Volunteers are needed to help with 
the morning tea. If you are available 

to help, please email Marg Martin 
Margaret.martin@optusnet.com.au 

Your help would be very much 
appreciated! 
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Music News 
Calling All Singers! 

Vocal Ensemble is available to all students who 
love to sing. They rehearse on Fridays in room 132 
and are always looking for members. Tides of 
Sound is a smaller vocal group where students 
audition to join. They rehearse Mondays in room 
132. Any questions on either of these ensembles 
should be directed to Mrs Herft in the CAPA 
staffroom. 

Year 12 Masterclass 

Year 12 music will undertake a masterclass with 
musician Dan Williams on 25 February at the 
Freshwater Campus Auditorium at 5pm. Audience 
members are welcome and entry is free. 

Congratulations 

Congratulations to Alanna Manfredini who 
achieved a distinction on her trinity ATCL piano 
exam, despite the need for stitches on her 
knuckles 6 days before the examination! 

G24 O-Week  
Student report 

Last week G24 started one of the most 
momentous milestone in our lives, High School. 
We all arrived with butterflies in our stomachs and 
the thought that everything would be terrible, 
however what we were greeted with was a true 
surprise. 

Our first day was filled with an introduction to our 
school by our amazing teachers and peer support 
leaders (who volunteered their last day of 
holidays) to help us out and make us feel at home. 
A scavenger hunt also took place where we were 
told to find certain classrooms and faculties all 
around the school.  

On our second day, we were faced with 800 other 
children in our first whole school assembly, where 
we were given our first hint as to what goes on at 
Manly Campus. After this, we were split into four 
activities and challenges that would give us a taste 
of what our future classes would be like. These 

included building a giant paper tower, making a 
trap efficient enough to catch a dragon (or maybe 
a fly), creating and programing a virtual harp and 
much more.  

On the last day of O-week 2019, we were given the 
opportunity to link our computers with the 
school’s WIFI and download a few apps to help us 
with our learning. We were also given our first 
tests of High School! These were designed to give 
our core teachers an example of our learning 
standards. We were then asked to decorate a book 
spine with the title of our favourite book and to 
write a letter to our future selves telling them how 
we had enjoyed our very first week at Manly 
Campus. A great end to an even greater week. 

 Starting Manly Campus has been such a fabulous 
experience. All of the worries about our first week 
have been completely erased from our minds and 
replaced with wonderful memories that we will 
never forget. Thank you to everybody who helped 
us with those amazing three days, they were the 
best of our lives. 

Toby Heesom and Martin Cheung 

 

 

  



 

SECOND HAND 
UNIFORMS 

LOCATED NEAR THE CANTEEN 
Next open Thursday 21 February  

and Tuesday 5 March  
8:15am-9:30am 

 

Open before school on the first Tuesday 
and the third Thursday of the month 

8:15am – 9:30am 
 

Coordinators Marg Martin & Chris Schaller 
Please contact us if you would like  

to place an order 
margaret.martin@optusnet.com.au 

christins@ozemail.com.au 

 

Donations of washed good quality uniforms are 
most welcome and can be left at the school office 

Proceeds go to the P&C  
for school improvement projects 

 
For second hand band blazers (buy & sell) please 

contact 
Diane Turner: moogiet@optusnet.com.au  

Year 8 English Report 
This week, 8ENY immersed themselves in their 
poetry unit by creating black-out poems. Black-out 
poetry is a form of ‘found’ poetry where the poet 
uses the words of another writer (in this case, 
second-hand novels), selecting words for their own 
poem by blacking out unwanted text. The effect is 
evocative, visually interesting and heaps of fun! 
Check out some of 8ENY’s poems below. 

Ms Munro 

Second Hand Uniform Shop 
Volunteers Needed 
Help keep the uniform shop open on Thursday 
mornings! 

The second hand uniform shop is open the third 
Thursday of every month during school terms from 
8.15-9.30am   

There are only 8 Thursday openings this year. You 
are welcome to volunteer for as few or as many as 
you like.  If you can help, or would like more 
details please email Chris Schaller:  
christins@ozemail.com.au 

mailto:margaret.martin@optusnet.com.au
mailto:christins@ozemail.com.au
mailto:moogiet@optusnet.com.au
mailto:christins@ozemail.com.au


 

 

 

 

 

Attendance 
Absent from School - Notification Procedure 

Please be advised that the only way to report your 
child’s absence is: 

1. Through the School App 
(download through the App store) 

2. An email directly to the school 
nbscmanlys-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

3. By phoning the school office on 9905 3982 
Absences must be advised to the school by 9am. 

Please note that an SMS only works as a direct 
response to the school absence / late notification 
sent to you. You cannot directly SMS the school to 
notify of your child’s absence.  

More information on attendance and absence 
procedures can be found on our school website. 

School App 
The NBSC Manly Campus School 
App can be downloaded from 
the App store. The App is a 
convenient way to access the 
school website calendar, The 
Weekly Pines newsletter and to 
advise of your child’s absence. 

In addition to this, reminders are sent out through 
the App for various school events and activities. 

School App link . 

Lost Property 
Lost property is located at the school office. 

If your child has lost an item or an article of 
clothing, please advise them to check lost property 
via the office.  

Clothing and other lost items that are labelled with 
your child’s name are able to be returned to your 

child easily. Unfortunately many lost items are not 
labelled and remain in lost property until claimed. 
Due to the quantity accumulated throughout the 
term, any unclaimed items at the end of term are 
donated to charity or disposed of.  

Currently in lost property: 

• School clothes 
• Hats and umbrellas 
• Lunch boxes  

Careers 
Careers Contacts 

Careers Advisors 
Ms Deb Rixon 
deborah.rixon@det.nsw.edu.au 

Ms Donna Colby 
donna.colby@det.nsw.edu.au 

 

Manly Campus Careers Website 
www.manlyselectivecampuscareers.com 

Follow us on Facebook 

 

 

 
  

 
 

The next edition of The Weekly 
Pines will be in Week 4 
 on Friday 22 February 

https://itunes.apple.com/au/app/nbsc-manly-selective-campus/id752465889?mt=8
https://nbscmanlys-h.schools.nsw.gov.au/
https://itunes.apple.com/au/app/nbsc-manly-selective-campus/id752465889?mt=8
mailto:deborah.rixon@det.nsw.edu.au
mailto:donna.colby@det.nsw.edu.au
http://www.manlyselectivecampuscareers.com/
https://www.facebook.com/NBSC-Manly-Selective-Campus-Careers-298445687013741/


 

 

 

 

 

 

Auditions: Weeks One and Two 

This Saturday marks the end of around 250 
individual audition spots across seven days to 
place band and strings students in the eleven 
ensembles. 

Thank you to the band directors Mark Brown, Craig 
Driscoll and Brian Buggy for the care and attention 
they have put into the auditions. 

A big thank you to parent Mel Corner for 
coordinating the auditions so smoothly. 

Band lists will be posted on the band notice board 
near the canteen by Tuesday 12 February and will 
be circulated to parent emails in Week Three.  

All Year 7 wind and jazz students will be placed in 
Concert Band and should attend the first rehearsal 
on Monday 11 February. 

Changed your contact details since last year? 

Band lists are separate to the school contact lists. 
They are used for event communication, 
organising car-pooling and more. 

If you have changes to your preferred email 
address/es, mobile number/s or home address 
since 2018, please advise the band committee of 
these changes this weekend via the 2019 Change 
of Details form 
https://www.cognitoforms.com/ManlyCampusBan
ds/_2019ChangeOfDetailsForm 

Invoicing 

Band finances are processed through the school 
accounts.  An invoice for Semester 1 fees will be 
issued by the school in the first half of Term 1 
when band lists are finalised.  

Rehearsals start dates  

Rehearsals commence on the following days. All 
are 7:20 am – 8:50 am except for Jazz Combo and 
Covers Band which are at lunchtimes. 

Wind Bands- Hall 

Concert Band Monday  
11 February Hall 

Wind Ensemble  Thursday 
14 February Hall 

Symphonic 
Wind Orchestra  

Friday 15 
February  Hall 

Jazz bands/– Jazz Lounge  

Big Band Tuesday 
12 February   Band room 

Jazz Orchestra Wednesday 
13 February Band room 

Swing Band Thursday  
14 February Band room 

Stage Band Friday  
15 February Band room 

Jazz Combo Thursday  
14 February Band room 

Covers Band  

 
Friday 22 
February (TBC) 
 

Band Room 

Strings (Performance Space) 

String Ensemble Friday  
8 February 

Performance 
Space 

Chamber 
Orchestra 

Monday  
11 February 
 

Performance 
Space 

 

NOTE: Rehearsals are always on, even on carnival 
and excursion days, unless you have been emailed 
by your band liaison to say otherwise. 

MSC Open Day Thursday 21 February  

Wind Ensemble and Big Band will be performing 
on this morning and need to wear their formal 
band uniform (with blazers). 

String Ensemble will be holding an informal, open 
rehearsal in the performance space and will wear 
neat, Summer uniform.  

Call- sheets for the Open Day with all the details 
will be circulated by liaisons by the end of next 
week.  

  

https://www.cognitoforms.com/ManlyCampusBands/_2019ChangeOfDetailsForm
https://www.cognitoforms.com/ManlyCampusBands/_2019ChangeOfDetailsForm


 

Band Calendar 2019 

The band calendar for 2019 will be available in the 
first few weeks of Term One and will be circulated 
by email. Some key dates are listed below 
including the compulsory rehearsal at the start of 
Term Three for all wind and jazz bands (the pupil 
free day). 

Second hand blazers – time to buy and sell 

Students in Years 9 -12, it is an ideal time to get 
into a bigger size and sell your blazer to the 
incoming Year 7 group.  

We currently have the following blazers sizes for 
sale: Size 16 x 2 and Size 20 x 2 

To sell a blazer or be added to the waitlist, email 
Dianne Turner moogiet@optusnet.com.au 

Some Important dates for diaries  

Term One 
Year 7 concert band and jazz auditions 
Saturday 9 February, the band room/ jazz lounge 
(enter via near staff car park) 

Weekly rehearsals commence for Europe Tour 
Sunday 10 February, 3:30-5:30 pm, hall- TWO  

MSC Open Day, Thursday 21 February  

MSC hall and performance space, WE/BB/SE 

Term One Band Meeting 
Monday 25 February, 8pm library, all welcome 

Big Band Bash, All Ensembles 
Tuesday 26 March, Freshwater gym (venue and  

date TBC). Rehearsal after school with concert at 
7pm. COMPULSORY  

Term Two 
Europe Band Tour Sunday 21 April – Sunday 5 
May- TWO/TJO 

Term Three 
Workshop Day (pupil free day)  
Monday 22 July, All wind and jazz ensembles, 
COMPULSORY 

NSW Schools Band Festival 
Saturday 27 July – SWO 

NSW Schools Band Festival 
Sunday 28 July, all wind and jazz ensembles  
except SWO 

Band Names 

Wind Stream: 
SWO~Symphonic Wind Orchestra; WE~Wind 
Ensemble; CB~Concert Band; TWO ~ Touring Wind 
Orchestra (Europe 2019) 
 
Strings Stream: 
SE~String Ensemble; CO~Chamber Orchestra 

Jazz Stream/Other: 
JO~Jazz Orchestra; BB~Big Band; SB~Stage Band; 
SwB- Swing Band; JC- Jazz Combo; Covers Band; 
TJO ~ Touring Jazz Orchestra (Europe 2019)  
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Term 1 Calendar 
Please check the dates closer to the event 

Week 3B   

11/02/2019 Year 11 Information evening, 6:30pm for 
parents and students, in the school hall 

13/02/2019 Bronze Duke of Ed Information Night, 
5:30pm, Freshwater Senior Campus 

13/02/2019 
P&C meeting, 7pm in the library. All 
welcome. Please RSVP attending to 
jlayden@gmail.com 

14/02/2019 New Students morning tea 
14/02/2019 Year 12 Careers Seminar Project HUNI  

14/02/2019 Silver Duke of Ed Information Night, 
5:30pm, Freshwater Senior Campus 

15/02/2019 Year 12 PDHPE excursion, all day 
Week 4A 

18/02/2019 Year 9 Information evening, 6:30pm for 
Parents and students in the school hall 

21/02/2019 Open Day, 9:30-11:30am 

21/02/2019 Year 8 Information evening, 6:30pm for 
Parents and students in the school hall 

22/02/2019 School photos, different year groups in 
different periods 

Week 5B 

25/02/201- 
27/02/20199 Year 7 Camp 

25/02/2019 Year 10 History & Geography Excursions 
25/02/2019 Band meeting, 8pm in the library 
28/02/2019 Year 11 Brett Whiteley excursion -TBC 

28/02/2019 Photo reshoot day, group shots and 
absentees from 22/2 

1/03/2019 School Swimming Carnival, whole 
school, Manly Boy Charlton Pool 

1/03/2019 Year 7 SRC Applications open 
Week 6A 
6/03/2019 Year 11 Life ready - Urban Challenge 

7/03/2019 Careers Seminar Year 10 and 12 Pds 1-4 
in the Library TBC 

7/03/2019 Year 12 Parent Teacher Night,  
3:45-6:45pm 

8/03/2019 Year 7 History Incursion 
8/03/2019 Artexpress -12VA,11VA,10VA 

 

Week 7B 
11/03/2019 Years 8 & 9 Disco TBC 
12/03/2019 Zone Swimming 

12/03/2019 World's Greatest Shave, 9am morning 
assembly 

12/03/2019 Year 7 Disco, 6:30-8pm  
12/03/2019 New parents welcome evening, 6:30pm 
14/03/2019 Selective High School Placement Test 
15/03/2019 Year 7 SRC Applications close 
15/03/2019 School Cross Country P5 & P6 
Week 8A 
18/03/2019 Year 9 SMASH performance 

18/03/2019 

History Tour pre-departure meeting, 
6pm in the staff common room, meeting 
with Academy Travel for parents, and 
attending staff and students 

19/03/2019 Year 7 Election speeches in the  
Common Room, P3 

19/03/2019 Carnation Day at assembly and recess 
19/03/2019 Whole School Assembly 

19/03/2019 Year 7 Parent Teacher Night,  
3:45-6:45am 

20/03/2019 Principal's Tour, 9:30am, bookings 
essential via the front office 

20/03/2019 P&C meeting, 7pm in the library.  
All welcome 

21/03/2019 Year 11 Life Ready - Drug Ed 
21/03/2019 Year 9VA/9PDM - Artexpress 
Week 9B 
25/03/2019 Digital Nutrition parent seminar, 6:30pm 
26/03/2019 Year 7 HPV dose 1 & DTPA 
26/03/2019 Big Band Bash 
28/03/2019-
5/04/2019 Year 12 Assessment Block 

Week 10A 
 28/03/2019-
5/04/2019  Year 12 Assessment Block 

Week 11B 
8/04/2019 Year 9 Parent Teacher, 3:45-6:45pm 
9/04/2019 Anzac Day Assembly 

10/04/2019 Year 11 Drama Night, 6pm in the 
performance space 

 

 

 

 



Year 9 NBSC students in 2019 are encouraged to 
begin the Bronze Award under the guidance and 
support of the College Duke of Ed. Coordinator, 

Ms Vicki Busse.

BRONZE Information Evening (Year 9)
Wednesday 13th February 2019, 5:30-7:00pm, 

Freshwater Senior Campus Theatre

SILVER & GOLD Information Evening (Year 10-11)
Thursday 14th February 2019, 5:30-7:00pm,

Freshwater Senior Campus Theatre 

NORTHERN BEACHES SECONDARY COLLEGE

The Duke of Ed equips young people for life and work. 
Participants design their own unique program that challenges them to set and meet 
goals while forging qualities of strength, resolve and commitment. Open to young 

people ages 14 to 25, the Award is run in over 140 countries and is available at Bronze, 
Silver and Gold levels. Each of these has four sections - Skill, Service, Physical Recreation 

and Adventurous journeys. Additionally, the Gold Award has a fifth section - the 
Residential Project.

NBSC offers the popular extra-curricular program to students in Years 9-12.

The Duke of Edinburgh’s
International Award

To find out more about the Award in 2019 at NSBC
come along to the

The night will provide you with information about the expectations of the Award as well as 
details regarding Expeditions, Gold Residentials, Online Record Book and offers a 

good opportunity to ask questions.

For more information visit dukeofed.com.au or email the College Award Leader
vicki.busse@det.nsw.edu.au



YEAR 12 
MUSIC 

MASTERCLASS

Y E A R  1 2  M U S I C  

P E R F O R M A N C E S    

 

F R E S H W A T E R  

A U D I T O R I U M    

2 5 T H  O F  F E B R U A R Y  

5 P M  S T A R T    

F R E E  E N T R Y     

FEATURING DAN WILLIAMS 



 

 

 







             Student Discounted BYOD 
 

 

http://www.msc.nsw.edu.au (School Internet Portal) 
 
 

Discounted Microsoft & Windows Laptops 
 
https://www.microsoft.com/en-au/store/b/student?icid=CNavEduStore 

 

On the website, products eligible for the academic discount have a special student price 
below the standard price. Click the nearby Check Now link to start the verification process. A 
personal Microsoft email account is required to begin. After the DoE student email 
verification, the discount will automatically apply to any eligible products that you add to your 
cart. 

 

Discounted Lenovo Laptops 
 
https://www3.lenovo.com/au/en/education 

 

Create an account using the DoE student email (john.citizen9@education.nsw.gov.au) to 
begin. 

 

Discounted Hewlett Packard Laptops 
 
http://www.hpshopping.com.au/nbscmanly 

 
HP has set up a school purchasing portal. Products range from Chromebooks to high-end laptops. 
Please note savings compared to the online retail price. 

 
 

http://www.msc.nsw.edu.au/
https://www.microsoft.com/en-au/store/b/student?icid=CNavEduStore
https://www3.lenovo.com/au/en/education/gatekeeper/showpage?toggle=RegistrationGatekeeper
http://www.hpshopping.com.au/nbscmanly


Discounted Apple Products 

To purchase discounted Apple products, visit your local Apple Store or call 133-622 to 
purchase through the Apple Store contact centre. Mention NBSC Manly Campus to 
receive student pricing through the Family Funded Program. To find your local Apple 
Store, visit www.apple.com/au/retail. 
Alternatively, purchase online using UNiDAYS, visit www.myunidays.com/AU/en-AU , to 
benefit from up to 10% Student Discount on Mac computers, AppleCare, Apple software 
and selected accessories. Create an account using the DoE email account. Upon 
registration, enter Northern Beaches Secondary College and select Manly Selective Campus 
from the drop-down list.  

BYOD Information visit byod.msc.nsw.edu.au 

http://www.apple.com/au/retail
http://www.myunidays.com/AU/en-AU
http://www.hpshopping.com.au/nbscmanly
http://web2.nbscmanlys-h.schools.nsw.edu.au/BYOD.html
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